

Food and Drug Administration College Park, MD 20740

DEC 15 3004

Jane Houlihan Vice President for Research Environmental Working Group 1436 U Street, N.W., Suite 100 Washington, D.C. 20009

Dear Ms. Houlihan:

I am writing to you regarding your request for correction of information regarding FDA's "Advice For Women Who Are Pregnant, Or Who Might Become Pregnant, And Nursing Mothers, About Avoiding Harm to Your Baby Or Young Child From Mercury in Fish And ShellFish." This information was released in December 2003 as a draft Advisory. As you know, the Draft Advisory was revised and re-released on March 19, 2004. The 2004 Consumer Advisory entitled "What You Need to Know About Mercury in Fish and Shellfish" is available on the internet at www.cfsan.fda.gov/~dms/admehg3.html.

Your December 22, 2003 request is still under our review. We will not be able to meet the date of December 17, 2004 for responding as had been indicated in our prior correspondence. However, we anticipate responding by February 15, 2005.

Sincerely,

David Acheson, M.D., Chief Medical Officer

Director, Food Safety and Security Staff

Center for Food Safety and Applied Nutrition

## Page 2 – Jane Houlihan

bcc:

GCF-1, Kux, Schwartz, Mednick

HFS-007, Lenkel

HFS-001, Brackett

HFS-004, Fraser

HFS-006, Buchanan, Dennis, Acheson

HFS-022, CCO

HFS-400 Kraemer

**BGreenberg**